Prince George’s County Local Development Council (PGCLDC)
Virtual Zoom Meeting
Wednesday, July 15, 2020

7:00 PM
Minutes (Adopted)

PGCLDC Members in Attendance (Quorum):

o Jeffrey Chandler

e Zeno St. Cyr, 1l

e Michael Errico

e Sierra Hayes

e Mary Larkins

e Audrey McNeill

e Senator Obie Patterson

e James Robinson

e Stephanie Stanard

o Delegate Veronica Turner
e Delegate Kris Valderrama

PGCLDC Members Absent:

Patricia Britton (Excused)
Kimberly Hall (Excused)

Mary Hopkins Navies (Excused)
Ernest Lewis

ATTENDING STAFF (Office of the County Executive):

e Shaka Pack de Flores
e Ryan Middleton, Liaison to the Prince George’s County Local Development Council

Several residents participated in the virtual meeting.

Call to Order/Roll Call:
Chairman Chandler called the meeting to order at approximately 7:01 PM.
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Opening Remarks:

Chairman Chandler welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the LDC’s virtual meeting. Next, he
asked for a moment of silence for members of our community that have been affected by COVID-19 and
their families, especially community member Weiss and his family.

Adoption of Minutes — June 15th, 2020

LDC Vice-Chair Zeno St. Cyr, 11 moved to adopt the minutes with the necessary corrections, should there be
any. The motion was seconded by LDC Member Delegate Veronica Turner, then approved unanimously by
the LDC. The July 2nd meeting recording is not available online yet. The minutes will become available
after the LDC’s next official meeting.

FY2020 Local Impact Grant Update

On June 30™, the notification letters were sent to all applicants. The Chairman asked for volunteers to help
coordinate a virtual awards ceremony with LDC Member Patricia Britton, who has already volunteered her
services. LDC Member Patricia Britton gave her suggestions to LDC Vice-Chair Zeno St. Cyr, 11 who shared
one of her ideas with the group which included possibly using outdoor space at MGM National Casino. LDC
Vice-Chair Zeno St. Cyr, Il volunteered to work with LDC Member Patricia Britton.

CB-050-2020 Update

Has not been heard yet, status is still “to committee.” Chairman asked for a motion to either confirm the
decision made before or to amend the LDC’s position. No motion was made. The consensus was to stand on
the previous decision made by the LDC of no position taken.

Public Comments
e Community Member Jay Kruger — Comments submitted in advance via email

Chairman Chandler acknowledged suggestions and stated that the LDC will work to address these concerns.

Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at approximately 7:48 PM.

Prepared and respectfully submitted by:

Ryan Middleton

Minutes Approved: 9/21/2020 (Date)





